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MINUTES

MEETING OF THE FACULTY OF AGRICULTURAL
AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES

The October 6, 2017 meeting of Staff of the Faculty of Agricultural and Environmental Sciences,
held in R3-048, was called to order at 2:30 p.m. with Professor Cue in the Chair and Professor
Akbarzadeh as acting Secretary.
The Staff Meeting was followed by the Faculty Meeting with Dean Geitmann in the Chair.
Attendance: As recorded on the Faculty Meeting attendance sheet.
Regrets: As recorded on the Faculty Meeting attendance sheet.
2.01 Adoption of the Agenda
There were one addition to the agenda:

2.04 b) Academic Standing committee D1672

Professor Bede moved adoption of the agenda as modified, seconded by Professor Fyles.

CARRIED
2.02  Minutes of the meeting of September 8, 2017

There were no corrections.
A motion to adopt the minutes was made by Mr. Wees seconded by Professor Wade.
CARRIED
2.03  Business arising from the minutes of the September 8, 2017 meeting.
There was no business arising.
2.04 Committee Reports to Faculty.
a. Academic Program Committee — D1671 — Professor Scott
Professor Scott reported on the FAPC meeting of September 25, 2017.
Professor Scott moved acceptance of a new graduate level course in the Institute of Global Food
Security, (Interdisciplinary Global Food Security) IGFS 611, Advanced Issues on Development,

Food and Agriculture.
CARRIED
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Marc Samoisette was named the McGill Safety Ambassador for 2017. Marc was recognized for
his commitment to a safe work environment.

Congratulations to Dr. Mélanie Guigueno, a Post-Doc in the Department of Natural Resource
Sciences, for winning the Royal Society of Canada's 2017 Alice Wilson Award (NSERC
nomination).

Congratulations to both individuals.

Dean Geitmann mentioned that at the last Deans’ meeting with the Provost, one of the items
discussed was the budget. The Quebec Ministry of Education looks back and does a recounting
of registered students. It looks like McGill had fewer students than the allocated budget with the
result that there will be claw back from the government. We are not sure at this point how much
that will be.

Dean Geitmann reported that we had the USRA Poster event on September 11" and that Principal
Fortier attended the event. The Dean met with the Principal prior to the event and arranged for her
to meet with Gordon Hickey, Chair of the Faculty Planning Committee.

We also had a visit from Jean-Claude Poissant, MP for La Prairie as well as the Parliamentary
Secretary to the Federal Minster of Agriculture. Thanks you to everyone that took the time to meet
with Mr. Poissant.

On September 28th we had our annual A. Jean de Grandpré Distinguished Speaker Series and
featured guest panelists Professor Elena Bennett of the Department of Natural Resource Sciences,
and Nathalie Zinger, Executive Coordinator, Conservation Engagement, Nature Conservancy of
Canada. The lecture was moderated by the Dean. The event was held down town and not many
people from our campus attended. The conclusion is that we definitely need to move this event
back to the Macdonald Campus.

The Dean mentioned some upcoming events:

As mentioned at the last Faculty meeting, Homecoming will be held on October 14" — everyone
is invited to the various activities taking place. This is a very important event for our alumni and
they love to meet with current staff and students. There will be TEDx type event in the morning.
The Dean hoped that everyone would try to make it for at least part of the day or in the evening
for the BBQ. AT 7:30 p.m. there will be a cash bar and dancing after the BBQ. It’s a great
opportunity to interact with alumni.

On behalf of Professor Madramootoo, Dean Geitmann announced that there would be a World
Food Day Distinguished Panel discussion on Monday, October 16™ at 10:00 a.m. in the Faculty
Lounge.
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b. Enrolment Statistics — Fall 2017 - Professor Fyles
Last year we had a huge influx of freshman students, the number is lower this year by 32 %. It’s

not enough to be particularly worried about but we are paying attention to it. Some programs have
lower numbers, some are stable and some have higher numbers.
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the labyrinth that is the McGill budget and finance system. He was 65 and had intended to
retire next year.

His life was devoted to Leslie, his wife and best friend of 40 years. Gary has three children
whom he cherished, Lindsay, Christopher and Timothy. Lindsay O’Connell is a staff
member of the Faculty. On behalf of McGill and of all the members of the Faculty of
Agricultural and Environmental Sciences, | express our deepest condolences to the family.

A motion to ratify the business at the Staff Meeting was proposed by Professor
Scott seconded by Professor Fyles.

The Dean wished everyone a wonderful Thanksgiving weekend.
CARRIED
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 15h25.

CARRIED



